
Minutes of the NEKBSSI Monthly Meeting, April 18, 2021 

 

 

The meeting was held at the Museum of the Kansas National Guard and called to order at 2:14 p.m. 

by the President, Mark Davidson.  There were 17 members present and one guest. 

 

Officer Reports: 

 

Treasurer:  Reported a beginning balance of $4,877.28, no receipts, expenditures of $507.66 

yielding an ending balance of $4,369.62. 

 

Secretary: The minutes of the March 21, 2021 meeting were read and accepted without     

change. 

 

 VP: Present. No report. 

 

Safety Officer: Present. No report. 

 

Old Business: None. 

 

New Business: Members reminded that Blue Sky field workday will commence at 9:00am this 

Saturday, April 24th. Members asked to participate in helping build three new flight stands, repair 

some tables, trim around the flight stands, tables, fence posts, etc. Jim Morgan and others 

volunteered to bring their weed eaters. The windsock will be replaced that day as well. Bring 

charged batteries for your portable power tools. 

 

Mention made of getting the word out through club members, email, Blue Sky website and social 

media about Blue Sky Fly-In scheduled for Saturday, June 19th. President Mark will get with club 

webmaster Darrin and coordinate same. 

 

Mention made that Jayhawk Model Masters Open Fly-In will now be July 10, 2021. Capitol City 

RC Club will have a Fly-In on Saturday, June 12th, Warbirds Over Perry on July 17th and  

Don Kamphaus sp Big Bird Fly-In on August 21st. The FAE October Fly-In will be either the first or 

second Saturday in October. 

 

President Mark mentioned that he would like members to volunteer to give a 15 minute program on 

an RC topic of their choice at each meeting. Mark volunteered to give the first one at the May 

meeting. Be thinking of a topic you have interest in. We have many experienced members with lots 

of knowledge that would benefit us all. 

 

Members reminded to not leave your batteries on charge (or discharge) unattended and to have a 

plan in case a problem like a fire should occur. 

 

Vernon mentioned that the mowing committee has been formed and he will ask volunteers to sign 

up beginning in May to mow on Mondays and Fridays. 

 

Vernon asked for a show of hands of floatplane pilots.  

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:38 p.m. 

 

Program/Show and Tell: None. 

Respectfully submitted by Sam Carkhuff, Club Secretary 



 

 

 


